

NEXT MEETING:  TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2022 AT 7:00 P.M.  
MINUTES OF THE RP ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

JUNE 14, 2022 
Chairman Stephen Quinn called the meeting to order at 7:09 p.m., it having been duly noted that this meeting is being held in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act N.J.S.A. 10:4-6 et seq., notice of which was published in The Record and sent to the Star Ledger as well as posted on the Village bulletin board.  Members present were: Linda Quinn, Stephen Quinn, Lisa Rehm, Matt Graves, Nicole Terrarosa.  Excused: Tammy Laverty, Guillermo Lopez-Acosta, Harry Menta, Gloria Rivera.  
Hearing of Citizens:  None present.
A motion was made by Matt Graves and seconded by Lisa Rehm to approve the May 10, 2022, meeting minutes.  All were in favor of the motion.  
Payment of Bills:  
PO#49042 - $   84.00 – Barbara DeLuca – Bagels for Earth Day 5/21/22

PO#49079 - $   50.57 – Barbara DeLuca – Name tags, donuts, water for Earth Day 5/21/22

PO#49080 - $   65.00 – Reidel Sign Co. – Earth Day sign updating

PO#49125 - $ 250.00 – Hackensack Riverkeeper – Use of boat on Earth Day 5/21/22

PO#49167 - $ 162.00 – BSA Troop #3 – Lunches for Earth Day workers 5/21/22

Correspondence:
· Email dated 5/18/22 from PSE&G Re:  Application for an extension of a Freshwater Wetlands General Permit Number 2, for maintenance of existing PSE&G electric transmission system
· Email dated 5/21/22 Re:  NJ DEP hands out $21.4 million to reduce litter
· Email dated 5/31/22 from NJ Clean Communities Re:  May 2022 Newsletter
· Notice dated 6/9/22 from Thor River Road Re: Application for an Individual Flood Hazard Area Permit with Hardship Exception, Flood Hazard Area Verifications under Method 6, 24 River Road
Old Business:  
Nature Preserve:  Steve Quinn said they have been having a real difficult time with this contractor.  He is trying to cut back on a lot of the contract that he should be responsible for and some had to be given to another contractor.  The final phase is application of consolidating material in the gravel that makes the trail ADA.
Earth Day 2022:  Earth Day was held on May 21, 2022, from 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.  The day went well but it was extremely hot and the EC decided to end the day at 3:00 p.m. instead of 5:00 p.m.    Attendance was lower for several reasons out of the EC’s control.  The extreme heat didn’t help.  There are a lot of other activities going on throughout the town.  People who didn’t get to go on the boat were upset. These are a few things to keep in mind for next year.

· Put recycling containers by the EC and GT

· Change the time to 10:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m.
· Get bagels/donuts for breakfast; maybe try IGA sandwiches again, 3 cases water for workers
· Need compostable plates and napkins for scouts

· Suggest people bring their own canopy for the sun

· Hire Mr. Softee to give out free ice cream for set period or amount, maybe if you attend a show

· Ask Mayor to do a reminder call that day, email blast and text to increase attendance

· Assign someone to assist with parking or put cones to add another row of parking

Facebook: The EC needs to start a new Facebook page.  There is an article in the next newsletter asking for a volunteer.
RP Nature Association: Steve is looking for members who would like to participate in organizing this new group.  It will probably not meet until the trail is up and running.  The goal is to form a local nature organization setting up things such as nature walks and activities scheduled throughout the year.  It would be great if some members could get involved in the formation of the RP Nature Association.   

In the late fall, the EC will need to do a reseeding.  The contractor provided poor topsoil and the seeding done by the EC earlier needs to be redone.  This will have to wait until the late fall.
Newsletters:  Deadline and distribution dates as follows:  The Spring Newsletter usually is delivered around the 3rd week of March; Summer Newsletter – around 3rd week of June; Autumn Newsletter – around the 3rd week in September; and Winter Newsletter – around the end of November.  

The deadline for the fall newsletter will be approximately August 15.  Members should think about articles to submit and email their suggestions.  Steve urges anyone who is interested to write an article on anything environmental related as it pertains to RP for the Village newsletter.  It would be great if members could have something ready for future newsletters. 
New Business:

Fall Fishing Derby:  The EC will check on the tides and then ask the HRFA if they were interested in doing a fishing derby in the fall.  It was worked out well in the past and is a popular activity.  When held alone, fishing can be done on the dock because no boats will be loading and unloading.  The date for the fishing derby will be emailed to members so they can save the date.  There is already a banner for this activity.  The EC provides different prizes for the event.
A resident advised the EC that there was a helicopter that was mosquito spraying over the NP.  The EC is assuming it was the Bergen County Mosquito Commission that did the spraying.  The EC would prefer there were some kind of biological mosquito control such as fish and tadpoles, etc., that naturally consume mosquitoes.  The EC will write a letter to the BOC and the Bergen County Mosquito Commission and ask them to please refrain from spraying the nature preserve unless there is an outbreak of West Nile Virus or other mosquito-borne disease, etc.  Please give notice of any spraying before it is done so the EC can have time to close the trails.  
The EC will write to the BOC to get approval to request that the Bergen County Mosquito Commission notify whenever they are about to spray and take the nature preserve off the regular treatment list to allow the area to develop a natural defense mechanism.  However, if there was ever an issue with West Nile virus or any mosquito-borne disease they, of course, should spray.  The EC must be notified in advance because it needs to close the trails if spraying is to take place.
A motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Matt Graves, that once the EC gains approval from the BOC, the EC will draft a letter to be approved by the members of the EC and BOC to the Bergen County Mosquito Commission to notify the EC before the area is intended to be treated and that the EC fully understands in the event of mosquito-borne disease the area would be treated.  All were in favor of the motion.
Braille signs:  All 13 of the educational signs will be accompanied by red Braille panels that are made of aluminum/steel that will be bolted onto the educational panels.  The text is similar to what is on the other signs, Commissioner Gerken has approved the signs.  The quote is being finalized to place the order.  Commissioner Gerken is working on how to finalize the purchase due to the amount.  The EC might be required to get more quotes before the order can be placed.
Future programming ideas for Nature Preserve: Ideas being tossed around are birdwatching, wildflower identification, animal tracks, winter tree identification, tree molds, owls, survival techniques, etc.  Exhibit ideas for the two kiosks at the NP entrances will also be needed.  If members could think about this, that would be great.
Dirt bikes are damaging the nature trail in the eastern part of the trail.   That area is so difficult to reach for the local police. The EC will speak with the Police Dept. about what they want to do.  The EC will get two additional signs saying that this is an environmentally sensitive area and there are no bikes or motorized vehicles permitted.  Steve will check with the PD to see if there are any ordinances against this already.  Maybe there should be another camera added that could be hooked up to the police desk so they could watch what is going on.  The EC will be ordering batteries and disks to be used with the trail cameras.  Maybe the cameras can do double-duty and monitor the trails in addition to observing wildlife at the NP.
Bat Walk:  Joe D’Angeli asked if he could do a last-minute bat walk on Saturday, June 18 beginning at 7:30 p.m.  People should meet at the foot of Brinkerhoff Street. Commissioner Gerken said it was fine to do the walk with three conditions:

1) he stays on village property 2) Village does not endorse sale of any items 3) unadvertised sale of items and/or tip jar is acceptable.  Flyers were sent out in the schools, posted on the website and social media as well as the community message board.

Bioblitz Update: The Bioblitz went very well.  It was a lot of fun.  People can still add until the end of the month.  It is actually run by the library even though it fell into Gianna’s lap to complete.  There is an app called iNaturalist to use to enter your findings.  
Nature Preserve:  An email will be sent out for the RP Nature Association kick-off.  Steve would like to get people involved, to develop programming, to have a mentorship where people can get involved and maintain the nature preserve and create a bird and animal and plant list, cleaning the trails, pulling weeds., etc.  Steve will follow this up with an email.  He had one very constructive thought from Mayor Fosdick after he went down with his younger brother to look around the nature preserve, even though it is still a construction site.  The only way to get up on the eastern reserve is to take some “stairs” that he felt some sort of railing or assistance would be needed to get back down.  The engineer from Boswell has said that as it has been provided, it is under the classification as a wilderness trail.  Once a handle is installed, the Village is assuming liability if anyone falls.  The EC will have to come up with a solution for this.

Bird Safe Building Ordinance: As a result of the EC’s suggestion about bird-safe glass, there will be a new ordinance that new construction and major renovations will incorporate design measures to promote bird safety.  These measures will help reduce the likelihood of building collision fatalities through façade treatments and light pollution reduction.  This ordinance applies to both residential and non-residential land uses.  These requirements shall apply to all building construction within the Village where the amount of glazing exceeds 40% of the building façade in the first 75 feet of the building above grade or 1) any residential building higher than 3 stories. 2) All non-residential buildings. 3) All low-rise residential buildings with viewsheets to open space, parks or natural areas.
The next regular meeting will be September 13, 2022, at 7:00 p.m. in person at the lower level of the Civic Center.
There being no further business, a motion was made by Steve Quinn and seconded by Linda Quinn adjourning the meeting at 8:25 p.m.  All were in favor of this motion.








Respectfully submitted,








Barbara DeLuca







Barbara DeLuca
cc:  Commissioner William Gerken

Info for zoom meetings: https://us02web.zoom.us/j/75999621083?pwd=UlRpRXYxTU5tYUZCY0RSV0hab1J2QT09
Meeting ID: 759 9962 1083      Passcode: 3PsA19
